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December 5, 2013 
 
Elizabeth Bopp 
Executive Director - Tax  
AT&T Corp. 
One AT&T Way, Room 4A208 
Redminster, NJ 07921 
 

Re: In the Matter of AT&T’s Over-Collection of USF (Docket No. 13-999-08) 
 

Dear Ms. Bopp, 
 
On October 29, 2013, AT&T notified the Division of Public Utilities (“Division) it discovered an 
error in AT&T’s reporting of intra-state revenues, resulting in an over-payment of $12,422.82 
into the Utah Universal Service Support Fund (“UUSSF”).  AT&T proposed to the Division that 
it be allowed to deduct that amount from its next monthly UUSSF remittance.  On November 14, 
2013, the Commission received a memorandum from the Division explaining the circumstances 
of the error and recommending the Commission allow the proposed course of action.  The 
Division further proposed the Commission require AT&T to include a note with the reduced 
remittance explaining the reason for the reduction.  With this letter, the Commission approves 
the proposed course of action and allows AT&T to apply a credit of $12,422.82 to its next 
UUSSF remittance to be accompanied with a written explanation for the reduced remittance. 
  
If you have further questions or comments, I can be reached by phone at (801) 5306716 or 
email at gwiderburg@utah.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#249116
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